
 

To : Permanent Representatives (limited distribution)  

Our ref.: 19276/2022/I/ONM/Vaisaila 28&9 06 September 2022 

Subject: Professor Dr Vilho Väisälä Award 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I wish to refer to my letter ref. 24626/2021/I/ONM/MQC/VAI-28&9 dated 
16 December 2021, inviting candidate publications for the twenty-eighth granting of the 
Professor Dr Vilho Väisälä Award for an Outstanding Research Paper on Instruments and 
Methods of Observation (2022), and the ninth granting of the Professor Dr Vilho Väisälä 
Award for the Development and Implementation of Instruments and Methods of Observation 
in Developing Countries (2022). 

I am grateful for the nomination that you provided in response to this letter. 
I would now like to inform you that the seventy-fifth session of the Executive Council decided 
to grant the twenty-eighth granting of the Professor Dr Vilho Väisälä Award for an Outstanding 
Research Paper on Instruments and Methods of Observation (2022) to Q. Guo, J. Yang, C. Wei, 
B. Chen, X. Wang, C. Han, W. Hui, W. Xu, R. Wen, Y. Liu (China) in recognition of their paper 
entitled: 

 “Spectrum calibration of the first hyperspectral infrared measurements 
from a geostationary platform: Method and preliminary assessment”, published in 
Quarterly Journal Royal Meteorological Society, 2021  
and the ninth granting of the Professor Dr Vilho Väisälä Award for the Development and 
Implementation of Instruments and Methods of Observation in Developing Countries to C. El 
Garrai, A. Ait Hra, Y. Darari, R. Merrouchi (Morocco) for the paper entitled: 

 “Unified AWS Data Collection, Integration and Processing Systems (UNI-
AWS DCIPS)”, published as a Project Report by Direction de la Météorologie, 2021 

 I should like to thank you for the submission of your nomination and express my 
appreciation to the authors for the technical merit of their paper. 
  

Yours faithfully, 
 

Dr Wenjian Zhang 
for the Secretary-General 

 

 

 


